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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES-Amended
Monday, May 18, 2015
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:01 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Elaine Brown, Carl Cannon, Aaron Bowman, Richard Redick, Larry Williams, Paul Astelford (ex-officio); Commissioner Marla Buchanan was excused;   Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Ivan  A. Rodriguez, Fred Jones,  JTA; Jim Gilmore, IGS (JTA); Tom Goldsbury, Chief, Building Inspection;  Lakeisha Williams, Finance Department; Denton Luke, Hornblower Marine Service; Rob Ladd, National Park Service; Lyn Corley;  Carol Owens, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its April 27, 2015 monthly meeting. 
The first thing on the agenda was the Commission filling a vacancy on the body caused by Commissioner Aaron Bowman’s election to the Jacksonville City Council.  Two names were considered as possible candidates for the replacement: Barbara Goodman, former Director of the Tumucuan Preserve, and a former Ferry Commissioner (ex-officio), and Attorney Lindsey Brock,, president of the Friends of the Ferry.  Both names would be advanced to the Council President who has the authority to appoint Commissioners.  Legislative Assistant Carol Owens was to contact candidates to apprise them of their being nominated.
In Updates from Commission Members, Commissioner Elaine Brown had indicated that she had recently met with State Senator Aaron Bean and State Representative Janet Adkins and both Legislators are amenable to meet with Council Member John Crescimbeni, the Ferry Commissioner Chair, to discuss issues concerning the ferry, particularly potential financial assistance that could be available in Tallahassee.
In the Marine Operations Report for April, Tom Goldsbury discussed the printed material and reports on the ferry’s operations that had been distributed.  He called everyone’s attention to the Stern Tubes and Marine Systems on the Maintenance and Capital Projects Task List (page 9).

In discussing the end-of-the-year haul-out, Denton Luke indicated that a 60 day advance notice was required; He identified Repower Main Engine as the sole source for the work, explaining that this is the only marine firm permitted to do this kind of work.  The Chair suggested that Tom Goldsbury should request Greg Pease, Chief, Procurement Division, to start getting an RFP drafted and ready to go.  Mr. Goldsbury announced that the ferry’s rescue boat will be picked up tomorrow, May 19th.

Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Denton Luke, Tom Goldsbury and JTA officials will meet immediately after the Ferry Commission meeting to discuss additional documentation required for payment of FLAP (Federal Lands Access Program) Grant this quarter. 
On an Update on the Ferry Transfer to the Jacksonville Transportation Authority, Ms. Johnston reported that she had had a discussion with JTA and that everyone is hopeful that the transfer can be completed by September 30th.

At the end of agenda items, Ms. Lyn Corley reported to the Commission on a project that is underway to commemorate the 450th founding of Fort Caroline with a permanent marker that will be unveiled and dedicated on October 12th.  Currently, those involved with the project are engaged in identifying a funding source.  The marker is a 5 foot tall granite structure.  A wreath will be lowered into the water to honor the marines and those who perished in defense of the site.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:47 P.M.
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